
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
A weekly electronic newsletter published for the parish and friends of 

Christ Episcopal Church of Bowling Green, Kentucky 
 

These are the Sunday Announcements 

 

 

This Week at Christ Church 

Sunday, February 16 

The Sixth Sunday After Epiphany 

8:00 AM Holy Eucharist Rite One     

8:45 AM Breakfast – Moore Hall 

9:00 AM – 9:45 AM Sunday School 

9:15 AM – 9:45 AM Chancel Choir Rehearsal - Nave  

10:00 AM  Holy Eucharist Rite Two – Children’s Church – Nursery available 

2:00 PM – 3:30 PM  English Country Dance – Surface Hall 

5:00 PM – 7:00 PM EYC – Pop Theology – EYC Lounge 
 

Monday, February 17 

9:00 AM – 11:00 AM Education for Ministry – Education for Ministry Room 

5:30 PM – 8:30 PM Education for Ministry – Education for Ministry Room  

7:00 PM – 9:00 PM Narcotics Anonymous – Moore Hall 
 

Tuesday, February 18 

12:00 PM Weekly submission deadline for The Lancet, the Sunday bulletin announcements, and the 

Electronic Bulletin Board (email to vonda@cecbg.com) 

4:45 PM – 6:00 PM Yoga – Surface Hall 

5:30 PM – 7:30 PM Episcopal Campus Ministry – Hosted by the Stiles Family 
 

Wednesday, February 19 

7:00 AM Morning Prayer – Conference Room 

11:00 AM  Wednesday Community Lunch Ministry – Moore Hall  

12:00 PM Holy Eucharist - Nave 

12:40 PM Centering Prayer – Duncan Hines Chapel 

4:00 PM Prayer on the Porch followed by Sacred Conversations – Conference Room 

5:00 PM Pastoral Care Committee Meeting – Conference Room 
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6:30 PM Bell Choir Practice – Surface Hall 

7:30 PM Chancel Choir Practice – Moore Hall 
 

Thursday, February 20 
 

Friday, February 21 

*The church office is closed on Fridays. 
 

Saturday, February 22 

11:00 AM – 2:00 PM Youth Confirmation Class – St. George’s Room 

TO VIEW THE ENTIRE CHURCH CALENDAR, please access our website, cecbg.com. 
 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY!! 

2/17  Karen Robeson 

2/18  Derek Roberts 

2/20  Becky McCraney 

2/21  Sandy Petersen 

2/21  Skip Wirth 

2/22  Jim Hudson 

2/22  Emily Mills 

2/23  Angela Collins 

 

Worship 
 

QUIET DAY The Centering Prayer community and the Yoga class are jointly sponsoring a Quiet Day 

of Contemplation and Reflection. It will be held during Lent on Saturday, March 7th.  You may register 

by filling out the pew card or by visiting the website under the   More information to follow or contact 

Kathy Wise-Leonard at (270) 779-5595 or billkathyleonard@bellsouth.net. 
 

NURSERY is provided for children up to 5 years of age from 8:45 AM to 11:15 AM and special church 

events.  All caregivers are screened and complete child abuse prevention training prior to 

employment.  The Nursery can be found in the front hallway off Surface Hall.  Please ask a Host or 

Usher if you need assistance. 
 

CHILDREN’S CHURCH occurs during the 10:00 AM worship service and is for children age 3 

years old through 3rd grade.  The children follow the cross out during the singing of the Gloria and 

return during the welcome and announcements.  
 

CHILDREN’S WORSHIP PACKETS contain activity sheets and crayons/colored pencils for 

children to use during worship.  They are located beside the stairs to the sacristy in Surface Hall just 

outside the nave.  Please return them after the service.   
 

CHILDREN’S QUIET BOOKS are handmade, felt and laminated books for use by children during 

worship services and can be found on a rack in Surface Hall.  Parents and kids are encouraged to use 

these books during services.  We ask that they be used gently and returned at the end of each service. 
 

ASSISTED LISTENING DEVICES are available and located at the back of the church in a basket 

on a table near the front door.  These devices are free for use by parishioners, or guests, who range 

from being slightly to profoundly hard of hearing.  The receivers pick up the wireless FM broadcast of 

all the lay and clergy speakers using microphones and reduce room echoes and other distracting sounds. 
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Those not using hearing aids can listen to the receiver with the attached ear buds. Listeners who have 

hearing aids with a telecoil (telephone coil T-switch) setting option can use the receiver with a neck 

loop telecoil coupler.  The loudness of sound can be adjusted with the volume control wheel located 

at the top of the receiver. Please stop by the bulletin board in Surface Hall and check-out the 

information under the Deaf and Hard of Hearing Ministry sign.  Questions pertaining to the devices 

and CEC’s Deaf and Hard of Hearing Ministry can be directed to Terry and/or Miliska Knauft. 
 

Learn and Grow 
 

CEC 101 is a class for new Christians, for those interested in joining Christ Church, or for anyone who 

wants to learn more about our community of faith.  Led by all three clergy, this seven-week class will 

touch on the basics of Christian belief, Episcopal practice, and Christ Church's ministry.  CEC101 

begins on February 16th in the EfM Room, downstairs.  For more information, contact Father Steve, 

Mother Becca, or Deacon Kellie. 
 

CENTERING PRAYER group meets each Wednesday in the chapel at 12:40pm.   The format is, a 

few minutes to quiet ourselves, then we go directly into 20 minutes  of silent prayer.  After which, a 

short meditation or psalm will be shared.  This is a lay led group and all are welcome.  No preparation 

necessary. 
 

SUNDAY SCHOOL CLASSES are at 9:00 AM  

Children’s Godly Play Sunday School – Linder Education Wing 

 PreK (3’s and 4’s) – Janice Erbach and Sarah Loiars 

 1st & 2nd Grade – Linda Mitchell and Deanna Roberts 

 2nd & 3rd Grade – Jamie Chaffin and Becky McCraney 

 4th & 5th Grade – Kate Cline and Carrie Buchanon 

Youth Sunday School – Youth Room  

 Jr. and Sr. High – Karen Crabtree and Janet Grider 
 

THE ART OF PILGRIMAGE  Do you like to travel? One’s journey becomes meaningful when the 

traveler’s heart and imagination are open to experiencing the sacred. Join us for a new adult Sunday 

school class based on a book The Art of Pilgrimage has begun.  This class is geared toward those traveling 

to the Holy Land in 2020, but is also for the mindful traveler who longs for something more than 

diversion and escape. Led by Sue Edwards and Leslie Weigel.  
 

THE PARENTS’ GATHERING Sunday school class is the study of the book Parenting Forward 

today in St. George’s during Sunday school hour.  Join with other parents to discuss current topics 

regarding parenting. 
 

CONVERSATIONS WITH SCRIPTURE will begin Sunday, February 23, 2020. We will begin a 

study of the Gospel of John.  The class will meet in Cates Lounge.  A resource from the Anglican 

Association of Biblical Scholars Study Series written by Cynthia Briggs Kittredge will be used.  All are 

welcome to attend. 



 

BREAD OF ANGELS Sunday school class is taking a break so that you may attend The Art of 

Pilgrimage class in St. Thomas Room. We will reconvene March 1st. 
 

Radiate 
 

MEALS, INC Christ Church is responsible for MEALS, Inc on Saturday, February 22.  If you can 

help by driving or picking up bread or preparing the bread, contact Kathy Wise-Leonard at (270)779-

5595 or billkathyleonard@belksouth.net. 
 

WEDNESDAY COMMUNITY LUNCH is growing.  Each week, we now serve more than 100 

guests a hot, nutritious lunch.  In order to keep this ministry going, we need your help.  Our funds are 

not keeping up with the increased demand.  Please consider donating $25 to sponsor lunch for 15 

guests.  Any amount will make a difference. We are also in need of kidney beans, corn, carrots, and 

cream of mushroom soup. Thank you for your support. 
 

CHURCHES UNITED IN CHRIST HELP MINISTRY is one of the oldest outreach ministries 

of Christ Church. In partnership with the three other downtown Christian churches, we attempt to 

assist families with their electric bill, emergency prescriptions, gasoline for an out of town doctor 

appointment, etc. For the past several months, the NEED has far exceeded  our resources to help. In 

order to effectively sustain this ministry we need for members to step up with a pledge of $10 or more 

per week. The Help Ministry at Christ Church currently distributes about $1,000 per month to those 

in need  using a voucher system. We only help an individual once every 12 months. Won't you please 

include a gift to  the Help Ministry in your gifts to Christ Church! God Bless 

Mary, Mary, Karen, Margie, Susan, and Elaine, Your HELP MINISTRY TEAM 
 

ONLINE GIVING Make a secure contribution online to the current year operating fund and/or 

other funds. You can make your donations through the church website.  
 

General Announcements 
 

LOST AND FOUND needs to be cleaned out. If you think you may have something in the lost and 

found, please claim it this week. Next week we will have what isn’t claimed, in Surface Hall as you may 

have forgotten an item to claim. The following week, things will be given away to whomever may find 

use from them. 
 

SO YOU KNOW the Nave red doors and the bell tower doors are locked 10 minutes after the service 

begins. You will then need to enter through Surface Hall. 
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GET THE NEW CECBG APP TODAY With our switch to 

Tithe.ly, an online giving platform, Christ Church now has a custom 

app for use on your smartphone or tablet.  A one-stop shop for 

everything CEC, the app has information for visitors like service 

times, parking suggestions, and a sermon audio feed, as well as tools 

for long-time members like a prayer wall, online giving, Ministry 

Scheduler Pro, and a full calendar.  Download the app today by 

following this link - tithely.app.link/christ-episcopal-church - or using 

the camera feature on your smartphone to open this QR Code. 
 

FEAST BEFORE THE FAST The CEC Ladies Guild will be 

having a “Soup Sunday” Sale on Sunday, February 23, 2019 after the 8:00 and 10:00 services.  A quart 

of soup, cornbread muffins, and cookies will be packaged for sale @ $15.00 per bag.  Various soups 

will be available, please mark your calendar and come support the CEC, all proceeds go toward the 

various outreach by the Guild. 
 

THE EPISCOPAL YOUTH COMMUNITY led by Jenny Morehead, has taken part in a study of 

the Way of Love and are creating a collaborative photo display to be exhibited during Lent. If you have 

photos you would like to submit that represent one of the 7 practices of the Way of Love (Turn, Learn, 

Pray, Worship, Bless, Go, Rest), please email them to Jenny Morehead at JPMorehead@yahoo.com. 
 

CLERGY DISCRETIONARY FUND all loose plate offering on the last Sunday of each month 

goes in to the clergy discretionary fund. You can also designate your offering for this fund any other 

Sunday on an offering envelope. Thank you for your contributions! 
 

 

 

Parish Prayer List 
 

Parishioners of Christ Church 

Ruth Anne Bell 

Jimmy Bohannon 

Patricia Boyer-Wiseman 

Aldis Brunson 

Carol Crowe-Carraco 

Oakley Curry 

Mary Dale 

Pat Frederick 

Nick Heil 

Barbara Hines 

Virginia Howell 

Barbara Keith 

Doug Lawhorn 

Abby McReynolds 

Patrick McReynolds 

Paula Morgan 

Jo Owsley 

John Petersen 

Elaine Price 

Janet Riedel 

Melloney Simerly 

Frances Smith 

Cora Jane Spiller 

Richard Stone 

Linda Surface 

Teddi Taylor 

Carroll Travelsted 

Belva Tucker 

Pat Waddington 

Johnnie Wilson 

Parishioners of Christ Church teaching overseas

Boo Petersen, South Africa Galen Olmsted, Venezuela 
   

https://www.google.com/url?q=https://tithely.app.link/christ-episcopal-church&sa=D&source=hangouts&ust=1579790278756000&usg=AFQjCNEXfweVTQfGt0QQzTmw9egRY9fo8w
mailto:JPMorehead@yahoo.com


Parishioners of Christ Church in discernment for ordained ministry 

Billy Adams, student at V. T. S. Ken Casey 
 

In Thanksgiving 
 

For our Cloister Community 

Amos 

Andrew 

Chris  

Earl  

Frank 

Jeff 

Michelle 

Miguel 

Red 

Ricky 

Ryan 

Tim 
 

In Remembrance 

John Vokurka 
 

Military serving overseas known by Christ Church parishioners 
                                  

Family of Christ Church parishioners 
Aisley, granddaughter of Bonnie Schlicht 

Tyler Allen, nephew of Susan Cook 

Evelyn  Bacia, cousin of Cheryl McFarland 

Jeremy Bennett, brother-in-law of Karen Crabtree 

Patricia Beresford, daughter of Bonnie Schlicht 

LeeAnne Bliss, cousin of Amanda Derryberry 

Denita Brady, step-daughter of Bill Collins 

YaYa Briley, sister of Dolores Dodd 

Arnold Carter, father of Brittany Whitlow 

Jan Chastain, sister-in-law of Terrisa Taylor 

Nancy Cook, cousin of Sue Edwards 

Barbara Davis, cousin of Leonard Edwards 

Allen Dodd, husband of Delores Dodd 

Don, brother of Terrisa Taylor 

Carla Dubbelde, cousin of Miliska Knauft 

Kathy Durbin, niece of Karen Adams 

Carl Edwards, brother of Leonard Edwards 

Jackie Estes, sister of Kathy Leonard 

Sarah Moore Epperson, sister of Elizabeth Rhodes 

Nancy Farley, mother of Fonda Hyong  

Agnes Hudson, mother of Vonda Garringer 

Doug Hunnewell, grandson of Maryanne Ringo 

Louise Larkin, sister of Suellen Carbin 

Wayne MacGregor, son of Maryanne Ringo 

Kim Marcum, niece of Carol Crowe Carraco 

Jack & Fay Mason, uncle and aunt of Bruce Powell 

Adison May, great granddaughter of Sue Wilson 

Keith McAllister, father of Cary McAllister 

Phillip Morgan, nephew of Paula Morgan 

Nobuko Nakanishi, mother of Yuko Attaway 

John Newton, father of Andrea Petty 

Colleen Oliver, daughter of Maryanne Ringo 

Adrian Olmsted, son of Ken Casey 

Hannah Park, cousin of Karen Crabtree 

Amanda Parrish-Block, daughter of Tillie Botwin 

Graydon Patton, great nephew of Marcia Eastin 

Bobbie Pedigo, father of Jenny Morehead 

Frank Poteet, son-in-law of Belva Tucker 

Ed Pulley, nephew of Carol Barry 

Sophia Schlicht, granddaughter of Bonnie Schlicht 

Delaney & Sydney Schulten, granddaughters of Tim 

& Nancy Huston 

Jon Shilling, brother-in-law of Laurie Joyce 

Jon Sieber, son-in-law of Rick & Linda Mitchell 

Pam Siewers, step-mother of Fred Siewers 

Geri Smith, cousin of Lou Goidel 

Theresa Smith, sister of Paul Mysinger 

Elizabeth Sothoron, daughter of Jeff & Mary Cash 

Liz Stein, daughter of Ken Stein 

Troy Tabor, great uncle of Roman Tabor 

Corinne Travis, relative of Teddi Taylor 

Coy Tucker, father of Belinda Palmer 

Andy Wagener, brother of Peggy McKillip 

Abby Walker, sister-in-law of Dorian & Elaine Walker 

Aisley Warner, great-granddaughter of Bonnie Schlicht 

Liliana Warner, granddaughter of Bonnie Schlicht 

Lum Wells, brother-in-law of John Parker  

Rosa Wesche, mother of Miliska Knauft 

Brett N. West, relative of Teddi Taylor 

Hank W West, relative of Teddi Taylor 



Jay Wilson, son of Johnnie Wilson 

Bob & Nita Williams, brother and sister-in-law of Betty 

Young 

Jack Winters, father of Scarlett Winters 

Addie Zaker, niece of Jan Campbell 

 

Others known by Christ Church parishioners 
Don Anderson, requested by Saundra Ardrey 

Sarah Ashford, requested by Don Goidel 

Kevin Bailey, requested by Ken Stein 

Gunther Brock, requested by Maryanne Ringo 

Gail Brookman, requested by Shawn Rhodes 

Jared Carter, requested by Janet Flora 

Marc Charles, requested by Barbara Easton 

Chelsea, requested Don & Lou Goidel 

Tenzin Dolkar, requested by Ken Casey 

Rick Druen, requested by bill & Melinda Riedel 

Josey Edwards, requested by Laura Goodwin 

Debbie Embry and family, requested by Laurie Joyce 

Elizabeth Fox, requested by Bill & George Anna 

McKenzie 

Jean Gibbens, requested by Bill & George Anna 

McKenzie 

Chad Hamm, requested by Janet Grider 

Eileen Hepp, requested by Susan Cook 

Sally Hocker, requested by Linda Mitchell 

The Reverend Frank and Lynn Huber, requested by 

Hamp Moore 

Nick James, requested by Paul & Betty Young 

*Amelia Beth Jarboe, requested by LaJuana Wilcher 

Ashley Kane, requested by Michelle Trawick 

Lauren Kane, requested by Michelle Trawick 

Donna LaFantasie, requested by Carol Carraco 

Glenn LaFantasie, requested by Carol Carraco 

Magdelena, requested by Laurie Joyce 

Bob Monteiro, requested by Terry Knauft 

Jeff Mouser, requested by Matilda Botwin 

Blake Nelson, requested by Billy Adams 

John Warren Oakes, requested by Suzanne Hanratty 

Walter Payne, requested by Xavier Conwell 

Glenn Perkinson, requested by Patsy Sloan 

Liz Preston, requested by Suellen Carbin 

Kathleen Rogers, requested by Mary Travelsted 

Shelley Shoulders, requested by Carroll Smith 

Amber Simerly 

Eric Smith, requested by Jennifer Travelsted 

Teresa Stidham, requested by Andrea Petty 

Kathy Strong, requested by Bonnie Schlicht 

Naomi Sturt, requested by Maryanne Ringo 

Kathy Sullivan, requested by Maryanne Ringo 

Kathy Walker, requested by Johnnie Wilson 

Brian Ward and family, requested by Erin Butler-

Massey 

William, requested by Deb Stein 

 *indicates new 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Clergy & Staff 
The Reverend Dr. Steven J. Pankey, Rector   steve@cecbg.com     cell 270-599-4575 

The Very Reverend Rebecca Kello,  Associate Rector   becca@cecbg.com    cell 270-421-3432 
The Reverend Kellie Mysinger, Deacon  kellie@cecbg.com 

C. Kenneth Stein, Director of Music and Organist   ken@cecbg.com 
Laura Goodwin, Director of Christian Education   laura@cecbg.com 

Karen Crabtree, Director of Youth and Online Communications karen@cecbg.com 
Vonda Garringer, Parish Administrator  vonda@cecbg.com 

Church Office Hours 
Monday – Thursday   |   8:30 AM – 4:30 PM   |   Closed Friday 
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